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INTRA-AGENCY MEMORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

TO: File: Case No. 2007-00168 

FROM: Rick Bertelson, Staff Attorney 

DATE: October 1,2007 

RE: Application of East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. (“EKPC) for a 
Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (“CPCN”) for the 
Construction of Modifications to the Water Intake System at Cooper Power 
Station (“Cooper Station”) in Pulaski County, Kentucky 

On September 25, 2007, Commission Staff held an informal conference at the 
Commission’s offices located at 21 1 Sower Boulevard, Frankfort, Kentucky. The 
purpose of the conference was to discuss EKPCs plans to delay the in-service date for 
the cooling tower phase of the water intake modification projects at its Cooper Station 
from December 2007 to at least May 2008, in contradiction of the CPCN issued to 
EKPC on May 11,2007. 

Attorney General, and PSC staff. Attendance sheets are attached hereto. 
In attendance at the informal conference were representatives of EKPC, the 

At the beginning of the conference, the PSC’s General Counsel informed the 
parties that the hearing in this case has been rescheduled from October 4, 2007 to 
October3, 2007 at 1:00 p.m., in Hearing Room 1 of the Commission’s offices in 
Frankfort. 

EKPC gave an update on the progress of the construction of the water intake 
modifications at the Cooper Station. According to EKPC, four of the barge-mounted 
pumps are operational, and the remainder of the pumps should be operational by the 
end of December 2007. Construction of the concrete basin for the cooling tower is 
almost complete. All of the cooling tower equipment is on-site, and all additional 
materials which require a long lead time(e.g., large concrete pipes) are either on-site or 
have been ordered, with an expected delivery within 4 to 6 weeks. However, EKPC is 
holding off on erecting the cooling tower itself, because it believes it may be able to 
avoid making that capital investment if the water level at Lake Cumberland is 
maintained at its current level. 

Staff questioned why EKPC was not following the original construction schedule 
approved by the Commission’s May 11, 2007 Order. EKPC stated that, with additional 
information gathered during the preceeding months in which Cooper Station was 
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operated with the four barge-mounted pumps in place, it believes it can delay the final 
in-operation date for the cooling tower through at least May 1, 2008. EKPC stated that 
it is awaiting a progress report from the Army Corps of Engineers regarding the repairs 
being made at Wolf Creek Dam. If the report, which is due to be released in late 
September or October 2007, states that there is no threat of having to lower Lake 
Cumberland to or below 675 feet, then it plans to consult with the PSC to determine 
whether the cooling tower is still necessary at all. If the report indicates that there is a 
possibility that the lake level will be lowered, then EKPC would give the order to begin 
construction on the cooling tower no later than January 2, 2008. 

PSC Staff asked EKPC to submit additional information regarding the long-term 
operation and maintenance costs for the barge-mounted pumps as opposed to the 
cooling tower. Staff also requested EKPC to provide a breakdown of all potential future 
rate impacts for the next 5 years. EKPC agreed to provide responses to these data 
requests before the October 3, 2007 hearing. 

Counsel for EKPC offered to arrange for the October 3, 2007 hearing to be held 
at the Cooper Station if it would assist the Commission in its determination in the case. 
PSC's General Counsel acknowledged EKPC's invitation, but indicated that the 
Commission would not likely be able to do so because of another hearing scheduled on 
the morning of October 3, 2007. Staff also stated that EKPC may file prefiled testimony 
for the October 3, 2007 hearing if the company desires, but such filing is not mandatory. 

There being no other questions from any party, the informal conference was 
adjourned. 
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